Consent Guidance 
What is a Privacy Notice?
New General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) comes in to force on 25 May 2018, which supersedes the Data Protection Act. When we collect people’s personal information, the charity is now required to tell them what we are doing with this data and how we are doing it. 
This includes data that you hold about people who attend your local group meetings and activities. To demonstrate this, the charity has prepared an overarching Privacy Notice explaining how we will handle people’s data. 
This also covers personal data you process in your local group. We have produced consent templates for you to use, which include a link to the Privacy Notice. If your local group has a website, you should also provide a link on that to the Parkinson’s UK Privacy Notice.  
We’ve enclosed a hard copy of the Privacy Notice and suggested wording for your website – with the link to where the Privacy Notice sits on our website. 
What do we mean by consent and re-consent?
Many of your group attendees will already have given you permission (consent) to contact them with information. However, to ensure we are compliant with the new GDPR and Privacy Electronic Communication Regulations (PECR) we need your support in capturing their consent again. This is known as ‘re-consent’.
How will we receive re-consent?
Parkinson’s UK has invited all existing charity members to re-consent and many group attendees will re-consent in this way. 
Please use the form included to re-consent group attendees who are not members of Parkinson’s UK, but whose details are stored on your local list or database. This will help us not ask people to complete forms twice. 
What are the next steps?
The enclosed Membership Report will help you to do a final check on which people on your database are Parkinson’s UK members. You should then prepare a list of non-members who need to be re-consented. 
The enclosed re-consent form and some suggested wording should assist you with this process. You will be able to distribute this form by post or email, or it can be made available at any face-to-face meeting. 
If you’d like an electronic copy of the form, please email your local volunteer co-ordinator. If you prefer to re-consent people electronically, the local group volunteer responsible for maintaining the membership or mailing list should collate the completed forms and store them securely, either as hard copies in a locked storage box or electronically. 
We suggest you distribute the re-consent forms and then remind group/activity attendees if you don’t receive a response within three weeks, or as you think appropriate. 
All lists of contact details, on paper, database or spreadsheets, that you currently use should be amended to include a consent column (yes or no) and date so that we have a formal record of when and if people re-consented. Once the completed forms have been returned to you, please enter the details from the Consent Form on to the spreadsheet.
If you don’t hear from current group/activity attendees by 31 July 2018, or if they tick the box saying that they don’t give their consent, then it’s essential you delete their details from your list or database. However, if they later attend a group meeting, they can of course be added back on to your list.
What if you’re not sure whether attendees are charity members? 
We suggest you ask people to sign a re-consent form if you or they are in any doubt as to whether they are a charity member. They only need to complete the form once.
What about new attendees/members?
We have also enclosed a Consent Form which we ask you use to get appropriate consent from people when they first have contact with your local group or activity from 25 May onwards. Once the forms have been received, please enter the details from the consent form on to your spreadsheet. Please store the forms securely, either in a locked storage box or electronically. 
Can we continue to contact current members/attendees while we are carrying out the re-consenting exercise? 
Yes. However, from 1 August 2018, people who haven’t returned their form and re-consented should be deleted from your records and not contacted again. 
Can we continue to send out our newsletter while we’re re-consenting?  
Yes, but people who have not returned their form and re-consented should not be sent any further newsletters from 1 August 2018. 
Keeping a clear record of consent
Our data protection officer needs to ensure we’re keeping records appropriately across the organisation. Our local teams are supporting him in this work, and will be working to support you to ensure you have an accurate local list or database.
Should an individual ask for their personal information, we are obliged to show them the hard or electronic copy of their consent form. It’s essential these are stored safely during the time a person has given consent for the charity to contact them.
In the long term, as part of a volunteer data management system, this consent processing will be undertaken by the UK Office. But in the meantime, it’s important this guidance is followed locally so we have clear records of consent.
Contact for support and further information 
For further information and support, please contact your volunteer co-ordinator or Douglas Smith, our data protection officer, at dataprotection@parkinsons.org.uk or on 020 7963 9388. If you’d like further paper copies of the consent and re-consent forms, or support with updating your local database, please contact your volunteer co-ordinator who will be happy to help.
